
 

 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION 

 

 

AGENDA DATE: May 27, 2025 

AGENDA ITEM: Consider re-appointing Laura Pfeifer to Assistant Director of Finance 

position, effective June 1, 2025.      

PREPARED BY: Chery Pierzina, Human Resources Officer 

 

BACKGROUND: 
 

The new Director of Finance will begin working on June 1, 2025.  Laura Pfeifer has been filling 

in as the interim Director of Finance since November 2024.  She has done an outstanding job, and 

the City appreciates the time, energy, and effort she put into the interim position while still 

completing her normal duties, among many other work-related responsibilities.  

We are recommending re-appointing Laura Pfeifer to the Assistant Director of Finance position, 

effective June 1, 2025, with an hourly salary of $48.72, which reflects the highest wage for Grade 

13 on the 2025 revised wage scale for non-represented employees.   

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION: 
 

Make a motion to re-appoint Laura Pfeifer as the Assistant Director of Finance, effective June 1, 

2025, with an hourly rate of pay of $48.72.  


